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Public Utilities Committee 
 
Meeting Minutes 
 
04 August 2023 
 
Attendees: 
 
Mayor Koons (WK) 
Mark Porter (MP) 
Tim Alder (TA) 
Chris Berger (CB) 
 
 
Called to order at 9:00AM 
 

1. Solar Panel Project – WK reported that he had called Athens and was 
getting information from Kokosing Company. TA advised that the 
Steets Building should be re-roofed prior to installing solar panels. 
Needs Council action. 

2. Paw Paw Lake Silt Pond – waiting on response from HOA. 
3. Culverts – TA stated that an Inlet Control Structure still on order to be 

installed for the CDB culvert across Rt. 306 consistent with the culvert 
at Sheerbrook. TA waiting on camera contractor to scope the existing 
culvert to assess condition.  

4. Discussion of flooding in light of 7/24/23 storm. TA reported that all 
the changes implemented by the Village worked as hoped. Despite 
that there were still flooding issues in Country Estates, Daisy Lane, 
Woodside Ct., and Forest Drive. Additional issue at 500 Manor Brook. 
MP suggested that Village get an agreement with Manorbrook HOA 
as to who was responsible for what part of the ditch that is causing 
the problem. TA suggested additional fix issues that the Village could 
address that would eliminate a potential Village issue for flooding. TA 
to make a recommendation at the next PUC meeting. 

5. No flooding issue was reported at Parkland Dam. 
6. TA addressed. Rt. 306 did not flood. First time flooding issue behind 

Burntwood in the commercial district. WK and MP discussed 
enlarging stormwater drains. WK to discuss with Chagrin Falls. 

7. TA advised that a waterway needed to be cleaned at a cost of $7K. 
TA has in his budget but needs Council approval. 

8. TA and EH walked 133 Southwyck – backs up to Park with water 
issues. TA reported no good option to help. CB and MP again 
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suggested this might be a good ESID project. WK to discuss with the 
homeowner. 

9. Wetlands issue adjacent to CDB. Mayor meeting with CRWP to 
discuss resolution on August 10th. 

10. CB asked for an update on the 105 Spring Drive culvert box. TA 
advised work was still to be done. 

11. WK suggested 9/19/23 for a community stormwater meeting. 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 10:23AM. 
 
Next meeting is 9/18/23 at 9:00AM 
 
 

__________________________________ 
 

Submitted by Christopher J. Berger, Chair 
 


